
From: Haltiwanger, Katherine
To: Stirling, BryanBryanStirling@gov.sc.gov

Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov
Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/15/2012 6:17:39 PM
Subject: Fw: Letter from Secretary Sebelius to Governors McDonnell and Jindal

Attachments: HHS Letter to RGA 11 15 12 .pdf.pdf

 

From: Mason, James (HHS/IEA) [mailto:james.mason@hhs.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, November 15, 2012 06:13 PM

To: HHS IEA (OS/IEA) <HHSIEA@hhs.gov> 

Cc: Dioguardi, Paul (HHS/IEA) <Paul.Dioguardi@hhs.gov>; Barson, Emily (HHS/IEA) <Emily.Barson@hhs.gov>; Snow, 
Jennifer (HHS/IEA) <Jennifer.Snow@hhs.gov>; Moushey, Allyn (HHS/IEA) <Allyn.Moushey@cms.hhs.gov> 

Subject: Letter from Secretary Sebelius to Governors McDonnell and Jindal 

 

Dear Colleague:
 
Today, Health and Human Services Secretary Sebelius responded to a letter from Governor McDonnell and Governor 
Jindal to the President regarding timelines for electing a State-based Exchange.  A copy of the Secretaryâ€™s letter is 
attached.
 
Paul Dioguardi
Director of Intergovernmental and External Affairs
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
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